
September 10, 2020

Honorable Ned Lamont 
Governor 
State of Connecticut 
210 Capitol Avenue 
Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Governor Lamont:

Subject: Union Station Partnership 		   

The purpose of this letter of intent (LOI) is to memorialize a broad vision that will usher in a new era in the 
management of the State of Connecticut owned rail stations in New Haven, and lead to the revitalization of the 
surrounding area. The Connecticut Department of Transportation (Department) and City of New Haven recognize 
the importance the Union Station Transportation Center and nearby State Street Station play in the local and 
regional economies. Further, vibrant and well managed transportation hubs are a catalyst for Transit Oriented 
Development and encourage greater utilization of our state’s public transportation systems. We are confident that 
our shared vision will be transformative for New Haven in the years and decades to come.

The attached Union Station Partnership outline is the foundation that representatives of the City of New 
Haven and the Department will be guided by. Together, through the Partnership, we’ll build upon this foundation 
to establish new and focused agreements, the first of which will be a new Lease and Funding Agreement for 
Union Station and State Street Station. We will also work to collectively invest up to $65 million in new capital 
improvements to the Station and surrounding transportation center facilities.

Our signatures below signify our mutual agreement on the attached Partnership terms. We look forward to 
continuing to work collaboratively as the executive oversight board members of the Union Station Partnership.

Sincerely,

Joseph Giulietti	 Justin Elicker 
Commissioner, CTDOT	 Mayor, City of New Haven
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